
Date: 03/21/20188 

David Clark 

Project Manager 
US Army Corps of Engineers 

david.s.clark@usace.army.mil 

 

Dear Mr. Clark: 

As	chairman	of	the	City	of	Nogales	Planning	and	Zoning	Commission	it	is	my	duty	in	representing	the	
interests	of	the	people	of	Nogales	to	stay	informed	about	issues	such	as	this	contamination	so	called	
"cleanup."	
	
It	is	of	the	utmost	importance	that	I	remind	you	and	stress	the	public	concern	with	this	unsatisfactory	
attempt	at	a	solution.	The	one	half	acre	cleanup	does	not	address	the	up	to	16	acre	or	more	
contamination	problem.	I	must	stress	that	the	Corps	of	Engineers	is	placing	the	population	of	Nogales	and	
Rio	Rico	(downstream)	in	danger	by	failing	to	fully	address	this	problem.	
	

The	community	is	demanding	that	you	address	this	problem.	Please	do	not	be	negligent.	Keep	us	
informed	as	to	how	this	larger	issue	will	be	resolved.	Direct	this	to	your	higher-ups	and	copy	us	in	the	
community	of	Nogales	when	you	do	so.	Thank	you	for	your	helpful	and	informative	meeting	of	March	6,	
2018. 

Sincerely, 

 
David Fernández 

Chairman, Planning and  Zoning Commission 

City of Nogales 


